AT A SPECIAL MEETING

                                       of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

on Monday the 19th day of December, 2016
 Present

Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Supervisor 



Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman






Paul I. Ruggiero, Councilman 
James E. Presutti, Councilman

Scott M. Manley, Councilman
Also Present

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk



Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town




James Osborne, Town Engineer
      Meeting called to order at 7:05 p.m.
Supervisor Piaquadio announced that the sole purpose of this special meeting is to conduct a Public Hearing on a proposed new local law to amend the Schedule of Fees in order to alter sewer rates.

Supervisor Piaquadio asked Town Clerk Zarutskie if the necessary steps have been taken in order to comply with New York State law relative to conducting a public hearing.   Mr. Zarutskie replied that official notice of this public hearing has been posted both on the Town Hall Bulletin Board and on the Town’s official web site since Monday, December 5.  A legal ad regarding this public hearing appeared in The Mid Hudson Times on Wednesday, December 7 and in The Sentinel on Friday, December 9.  These actions fulfill the legal requirements to conduct a public hearing in New York State.
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to open the Public Hearing at 7:07 p.m.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.  

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Supervisor Piaquadio stated that the new sewer rates will go into effect on January 1, 2017.  They will be $4.80 per 1,000 gallons in the Crossroads Consolidated Sewer District, and $0.0052 per gallon in the Nob Hill sewer district.  Supervisor Piaquadio noted that the efforts of the Town Board to bring about consolidation of sewer districts in recent years has resulted in the Crossroads Consolidated Sewer District now consisting of what used to be The Algonquin, Crossroads, Gidney, Meadow Hill South, Meadow Hill North, 17K/US, Fleetwood and Wintergreen Sewer District.  The consolidation of these districts takes effect on January 1, 2017. Furthermore, $36 will remain the specified minimum water and sewer charge per quarter.  For the Roseton Hill Sewer District a Combined Operation and Maintenance and Facility Charge is established which is $96 per each residential dwelling unit, whether or not an apartment is listed on the latest completed Assessment Roll of the Town per quarter.
Supervisor Piaquadio asked if any member of the public wishes to comment or ask questions.

William Fetter of Rockwood Drive asked how long these new rates would remain in effect.  Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor stated that at the end of 2017, as the Town Board moves through the process to set a new budget for 2018, they at that time will have the option of introducing a new law raising the rates, lowering the rates, or not introducing a new law at all,  leaving them as they are.
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to close the Public Hearing at 7:13 p.m.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.  

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to adopt the resolution entitled: “Resolution of Adoption of Local Law No. 1 of 2016 entitled “Schedule of Fees” of the Town of Newburgh Municipal Code: Sewer Rates effective January 2, 2017.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Manley.  

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
Local Law No. 1 of 2017 was declared adopted.

MOTION to adjourn made at 7:14 p.m. by Councilman Manley, seconded by Councilman Presutti.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman Presutti – yes; Councilman Manley – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
Meeting adjourned at 7:14 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
